
Main Entrance Work Begins 
 Wednesday, October 20th 

HEADS UP: work will begin on the main entrance at 550 Old Post 
Road (Rte 22/172) on Wednesday, October 20th and is expected 
to take 3 weeks. 
  
STAGE ONE: cutting up the sidewalk to be removed where the 
driveway will be. The sidewalk will be inaccessible during 
construction hours, 8AM to 4PM. There will be signage and the 
ability to cross the street safely for that short stretch of 
sidewalk. The sidewalk will be planked and opened for use at 
the end of each construction day. 
  
We will provide additional updates on the work on the main 
entrance and its impact on pedestrians and drivers. 
 

Many thanks for the community's support as we strive to meet 
its emergency services needs now and for the next century.


